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Chairman Russell called the meeting to order at 7:36. 

 

Attendance- Russell, Foster, Wulffleff, Quinlan, Foltz, Taylor, Dawson 

 

MINUTES FROM OCTOBER minutes were accepted as written, Quinlan moved, Foltz 

seconded. 

 

Following the agenda out of order-  

DEMOLITIONS 

19 Windy Ridge Place- the structure to be demolished was, in fact, a garage. It was 

impossible to tell if the garage was an historic structure and it was decided that there 

would be no objection to its demolition. 

201 Dudley Road- this structure is a complete demolition- there were no comments. 

 

CCT workshop- Chairman Russell attended the workshop on October 29
th

.  She found 

that there was little devoted to history issues but she came away with the sense that it was 

worth pursuing the local government certification. It was learned that a municipality can 

put signs etc. in a historic district that are not appropriate and a District Commission has 

no ability to comment. 

 

The meeting was suspended at 7:43 in order to hold the Cannondale HD Public Hearing. 

 

The Commission meeting was reopened at 9:02. 

 

 

 



AMBLER FARM HISTORIC PROPERTY  

There has been no response from the First Selectman’s office. The responses to the First 

Selectman’s questions were sent to all the Selectmen. There is no time constraint on this 

final step of the process. 

 

CANNONDALE HISTORIC DISTRICT PROPOSAL 

There was a discussion about the next steps and the comments by the attendees of the 

Public Hearing. It was agreed that the Commission would redrew the boundaries of the 

proposed district taking into account the views expressed at the public hearing. The 

properties will be renumbered and the map redrawn. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25, moved Wulffleff, seconded Quinlan. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Janet Foster 

Clerk 

 

 

The next meeting will be held on December 8, 2008, at the Old Town Hall, 7:30 PM. 

 

 


